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As described by UW-System Policy on Individuals with Disabilities (Regent Policy 14-10), “Each Chancellor shall appoint an advisory committee, including students, to provide information and recommendation responsive to the needs and concerns of individuals with disabilities.”  The UWSP Disability Advisory Council completed its third official year and had met monthly during the 2011-2012 academic year, beginning in September (excluding January) through May.

Historically, the Disability Advisory Council was created through the Office of Disability Services in 2005.  The first official meeting took place on December 7, 2005.  As of September, 2007, the Council reports directly to the Chancellor.  
On January 11, 2012 a charge was made by Chancellor Bernie L. Patterson to the Council that identified the following responsibilities: 

· Assessing accessibility on campus

· Indentifying needs of persons with disabilities

· Promoting disability awareness to campus community

· Providing feedback and recommendations to the Coordinator of Disability Services;

· Providing feedback and recommendation to UWSP Faculty, Staff, Directors and Administrators as appropriate.

· Identify and implement methods for increasing disability awareness and  educating our campus community about disabilities and accessibility

· Continue to monitor  campus accessibility and identify areas of campus that many need improvement

· Continue to create, update and refine educational material such as the disability awareness web site and display boards

· Hold regular monthly meetings and continue to discuss reported disability and accessibility concerns

· Report disability and accessibility related concerns to the Chancellor in an end-of-year report as well as reporting urgent concerns immediately to the appropriate administrator.
The following addresses these charges set forth by the Chancellor
Responding to the charge


Assessing, monitoring, reporting and providing feedback of accessibility issues and concerns
Seventeen campus building accessibility assessments were completed between the academic years of 2006 – 2009.   A building assessment subcommittee was formed in 2010 that comprises of 4 ex-official council members representing Facility Services, Facilities Planning, Residential Living and Disability Services along with one student member to review the status of the concerns raised in these reports and develop a process and protocol for the council to report immediate accessible issues and/or concerns.  During the May 2012 meeting, the assessment subcommittee presented an accessible concerns process and protocol for reporting accessible issues brought to or by the Disabilities Advisory Council.   The process and protocol was approved by the voting council members.  The assessment subcommittee had its first accessible issue successfully managed through the accessible concerns process and protocol reporting procedure that addressed a concern brought to the attention of the DAC  by a CCC faculty member regarding the inaccessibility of the CCC ramp/loading dock area  when the loading dock is in use.  The council reviewed 2 design options for addressing the ramp.  Design review and final recommendation will occur during summer 2012 with Carl Rasmussen, Cindy Von Gnechten, Paul Hasler and Chris Cirmo-CCC building Administrator.
Promotion and identification of disability awareness on campus 
The Climate subcommittee continued promoting disability and accessibility awareness and education through the 2011 Celebrate All Abilities programs during the Disability Awareness Month of October.  The subcommittee consisted of Mai Vang, Anthony Ellertson, Pam Terrell, Marge Strong and Jim Joque.

The October Celebrate All Abilities program was highly successful in that three presentations on disability topics were attended by approximately 500 campus and community attendees.   The council collaborated with Ministry Health Care and Healthy People Portage County in sponsoring a keynote speaker on the topic of “Living with Schizophrenia.”  That event drew over 200 attendees alone.  The other two events included topics on autism spectrum disorders and on depression and anxiety among college students.  Both programs were well received. The autism session drew many community members, with an attendance of about 200. 
In February of 2012, the Climate subcommittee began plans for the October 2012 disability awareness programming.  Topics will include mental illness, attention deficit hyperactivity disorders and veterans with disabilities.
Address ongoing accessibility and disability related concerns on campus
The Disability Advisory Council continues to include at its monthly meeting agenda the topic of sharing campus accessibility issues and/or concerns that had been brought to council members’ attention.  This added agenda item prior to adjournment has successfully provided an opportunity for the council to acknowledge the following issues and begin a process of resolve.
The following issues were addressed and managed during the 2011-2012 academic year. 

· Council members have expressed interest in continuing the collaborative effort with Facility Services of exploring ideas and opportunities for improving snow and ice removal on campus.  The snow removal and communication process for those with disabilities has greatly improved over the past year and we look forward to continuing the effort with Facility Services.
· The council decided to continue promoting disability awareness  through an annual “Celebrate All Abilities” program for the campus and local community. 
· The council agreed to continue the promotion and open communication of accessibility needs across campus and to specific departments (such as Disability Services, Facility Services, Residential Living, Facilities Planning, Equity & Affirmative Action, etc.). As a means to continue communication, the council invited Paul Hasler, interim director of Facility Services, to join the council as an ex-officio member representing Facility Services.

· To better inform upper level administrators about disability related needs, the assessment subcommittee has included  the building administrator as first point of contact regarding any accessible issues or concerns related to their building or facility that is brought to the council’s attention.  
· The council implemented a formal process for which to nominate and recruit DAC council members and ad-hoc members for appointment by the chancellor.  The council successfully recruited and elected one student and three faculty/academic staff members.
· The creation of a 2012-2013DAC budget was added to the February 2012 meeting agenda due to costs incurred with the promotion and hosting of the 2011 Celebrate All Abilities and the added interest of the DAC to purchase a promotional display board, development of DAC brochures and SMART pen.   Costs incurred by the Celebrate All Abilities for graphic design student intern assistance, collaborative room reservation and printing were paid for by contributions from the offices of Equity and Affirmative Action and Disability Services with some remaining dollars from the past budget helping cover printing expenses.  Contacts were made with Vice Chancellors and Dean of Colleges to inquire about donating dollars to the DAC budget.  However, Greg Diemer offered to cover the full budget request of $1500 with GPR funds.  

Continue to communicate questions and concerns related to disabilities and accessibility to the appropriate office.
The Coordinator of Disability Services sits on the Disability Advisory Council as an ex-officio member.  The Coordinator has access to ongoing discussions of accessibility, accommodations and disability related concerns.  
Also, ex-officio members include a representative from Equity and Affirmative Action (ADA Coordinator), Facility Services and Residential Living.  These representatives have access to ongoing discussion of accessibility and disability related concerns.  

Membership

The Council is made up of 10 members, including 7 faculty and staff, and 3 students.  Four members are ex-officio members (which puts full membership above 10).  During the May 2012 DAC monthly meeting, 4 members were voted in using the member nominee selection process (Aaron Kadoch, Roxanne Schuster, Susan LeBow and Heather Olson) to fulfill exiting member positions.  Recruited member names will be sent up for appointment by the chancellor in September 2012.  
Plans for 2012-13
The Council expressed excitement about the upcoming academic year.  Plans in motion include, but are not limited to:
· Continue efforts that support the DAC mission statement; “The Disability Advisory Council assesses, educates, and advises the University of Wisconsin-Stevens Point community on issues related to all disabilities and accessibility.”

· Continue having monthly Council meetings during the academic calendar year.

· Continue the efforts of the climate and building assessment subcommittees. 

· Plan to implement “Celebrate All Abilities” for October 2012 in collaboration with Ministry Health Care.
· Continue to develop and update the DAC website.
· Continue to review DAC budget needs and seek support from GPR funds.
· Continue to discuss access issues at meetings.
Final Comments

Council members expressed that this has been a most productive year in addressing and promoting disability concerns for the Disability Advisory Council under the direction of the Chancellor.   Members express their gratitude to serve on the council and being able to provide important information on disability and accessibility concerns related to campus.  We look forward to our next year in 2012-13.
Respectfully submitted by the Disability Advisory Council, 2012.
